
BRUCE CAMPBELL BARRINGTON  

Obituary 

 

It is with sadness that the family announces the peaceful passing of Campbell 

Barrington on Tuesday, March 6, 2018 at the Wenleigh Long term Care, after 

enjoying 94 years of a full and happy life. He was the beloved husband of 62 years 

to Kathleen (Stoner) who predeceased him and dear father to Josephine, Sandra 

Ballios (William) and David (Sheila). He will be fondly remembered by his 

grandchildren, Brian and Laura Ballios, and Catherine and Stephanie Barrington. 

Cam was born and raised in Toronto. A graduate in Chemical Engineering from 

the University of Toronto (1945), Cam had a long and distinguished career as Mill 

Manager in the pulp and paper industry with both Abitibi and McMillan Bloedel in 

Sturgeon Falls, Ontario, before retiring to North Bay. He served his community as 

both school trustee and as a member of the Board of Governors of Canadore 

College as well as having been an active participant in fundraising for the North 

Bay Hospital and other local charities. He enjoyed an active life in Northern 

Ontario fishing, partridge hunting, cross-country skiing and spending time with so 

many good friends. Cam left the north seven years ago after Kathleen's death to 

join his children in Mississauga. The family wishes to extend gratitude to his 

caregivers and staff at the Wenleigh. Special thanks to Dr. Bernard Goldfarb of 

North Bay and Dr. Tom Short of Credit Valley Hospital for extending his life 14 

years after battling cancer. Friends may call at the Turner & Porter 'Neweduk - 

Erin Mills' Chapel, 1981 Dundas St. W., Mississauga (at Erin Mills Pkwy.) on 

Thursday, March 15 from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. A memorial service for Cam will be 

held in the Chapel on Friday, March 16, 2018 at 11 a.m. Donations to the Heart & 

Stroke Foundation or the Canadian Cancer Society in memory of Cam will be 

gratefully acknowledged by the family. 

 


